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Minutes for the June 20, 2014 Electoral Board Meeting 
 

The Secretary called the meeting to order at 9:00am. Attendees: Dirk Brouwer, Secretary; 
Richard Herrington, Chairman; John Harold, Vice-Chairman; and Michael Dobi, 
Assistant Registrar.  Nancy Tingen, Deputy Registrar was available by telephone. 
 
The Board approved the Minutes for the May 7th, 8th and 9th meetings unanimously. 
 
The Board discussed the late campaign finance filings by candidate, John D. Norce. His 
submission on June 17, 2014 was late; however, no fine was assessed because the delay 
in filing was deemed not to be his fault. His submission of the large pre-election 
campaign contribution report was late due to the candidate's fault, and a $100.00 civil 
penalty was assessed. 
 
The Board also discussed the overdue June 16th campaign finance filing by former 
Mayor, Robert F. Lederer. Because the filing deadline for this report was not complied 
with, a $100.00 civil penalty was assessed. 
 
The Board discussed voter outreach to provide information about the voter ID 
requirements going into effect on July 1, 2014. Media announcements, brochure 
distribution at various locations including City events, and other means will be used. A 
meeting with appropriate City staff to discuss communications was requested for June 25, 
2014 at 2PM. The Board also stated its support for setting up equipment to permit taking 
voter pictures and capturing signatures at remote sites. 
 
The Board stated that they would respond to the offer by Fairfax County of used 
WinVote voting machines, and would request 10 - 11. Chairman Herrington agreed to 
send an email to the County with this request. These machines would not be used by 
voters during elections. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:28am. 
 
 
_____________________________ 
Dirk Brouwer, Secretary  
City of Fairfax Electoral Board 
 
 
 
 

  


